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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro No:  
719

Committee:
Finance


Title:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the City of New York, in relation to the compensation of the public administrators.



Sponsor:
Council Members Weprin, Comrie, McMahon and Stewart. 

Summary of Legislation: The public administrators of the counties within the city shall receive as compensation ninety percent of the amount paid to the judges of the surrogate’s court of the counties within the city.

Effective Date: This local law shall take effect immediately.
Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2007


Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY06
	FY Succeeding Effective FY 2007
	Full Fiscal Impact FY07

	Revenues (+)
	-0-
	-0-
	-0-

	Expenditures (-)
	-0-
	$265,800
	$265,800

	Net
	-0-
	($265,800)
	($265,800)


Impact on Revenues: There will be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation. 

Impact on Expenditures: This legislation would increase salary costs of the public administrators.  It would also increase salary costs for the deputy public administrators as described below.  Since both of these costs were funded by the City Council for Fiscal 2006 only, this fiscal impact statement indicates no impact on expenditures for Fiscal 2006 and a $265,800 impact for Fiscal 2007 and subsequent years.  (Note: The City Council’s Fiscal 2006 funding appropriately supports the salaries for the public administrators and deputy public administrators as set forth in the proposed law, i.e., the former being ninety percent of the salary of surrogate court judges and the latter being two-thirds of the salary of the public administrators.) 

Since surrogate court judges for the counties within the City are funded at $136,700, ninety percent of that equals $123,030 (the new salary for the public administrators). Beginning in Fiscal 2007, this would result in a cost increase of $31,896 for each of the public administrators and a total impact of $159,480. Also, deputy public administrators are required to be compensated at two-thirds of the public administrators salaries. In effect, two-thirds of the public administrator’s salary equals $82,020 (the new salary for the deputy public administrators). Beginning in Fiscal 2007, this would result in a cost increase of $21,264 for each of the deputy public administrators and a total impact of $106,320. The overall impact would be $265,800.

As stated above, the full fiscal impact does not take effect until fiscal year 2007 due to the fact that the City Council funded these increases for Fiscal 2006.

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
General Fund

Source of Information:


New York City Council Finance Division, New York State Office of Court Administration

Estimate Prepared By:                             
Paul Scimone, Legislative Financial Analyst







Andrew Grossman, Assistant Director, Public Safety and Governmental Operations
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